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SYNOPSIS OF STAFF CONGRESS MEETING, JUNE 14 
Meabership: Welcome and introduction of all new members. Special 
thank you extended to Margaret Lester, Bookstore, and Marjorie 
Scheller, Foundation Office, as they leave their representative 
t e rm t h i s y e a r • 
Benefits: It is being recommended that regular health insurance 
benefits be extended for six months until long-term benefits can 
be received. 
Emergency/Evacuation: Report of this University Committee is due; 
Dennis Taulbee will share the review with Staff Congress. 
Food Service Contract: Committee has made their recommendation on 
a new vendor. 
Fortunato Review Committee: June meeting will be scheduled for 
further work now that all areas have returned comments. 
Nominating Committee: Candidates for the Executive Committee 
were introduced. President: Sue Roth and Glenn Strausbaugh; Vice 
President: Sandi Cunningham, Shirley Garrett, Virginia Stallings; 
Secretary: Linda Wright. Elections take place during the July 
meeting at which time nominations from the floor can be made. 
Policy Committee: Vacation/annual leave policy remains in review. 
Wellness Program: Fitness equipment has arrived; AHC 151 will be 
ready for use in August. 

SCHOLARSHIP AWARD PROGRAM 
Each year, Staff Congress awards two scholarships to children of 
NKU staff employees. The scholarships are funded through the NKU 
Foundation. Dr. Boothe presented the A. D. Albright Scholarship 
to Rocke L. Saccone, II; his parents are Rocke, Central Stores, 
and Ruth, Intercollegiate Athletics. Mr. Ken Lucas, Foundation 
President/Chairman, presented the Staff Congress Scholarship to 
Rebecca Lynn Brueggen; mother, Judy, is an employee of Steely 
Library. Both students are graduates of Bishop Brossart; their 
principal, Tom Seither, was present for the awards. Members of 
the Scholarship Committee were Sandi Cunningham, Chair; Dale 
Adams, Student Support Services; Tina Coyle, Financial Aid; and 
Linda Wright, Bookstore. 

Past recipients of the A. D. Albright Scholarship, D. Robert 
Brinkley II, 1983, and Michael J. Hils, 1984, were presented 
their plaques. Prior to 1985, plaques had not been given. 

Both scholarship plaques, A. D. Albright and Staff Congress, 
showing all scholarship recipients are ready for display. The 
1988-89 Scholarship Committee was responsible for having the 
plaques assembled. 

Staff Congress appreciates the support of our guest presenters, 
the attending administrators, the family members and special 
guests of the scholarship recipients. A special thank you to 
Peg Goodrich for her work with the c~mmittee and arrangements 
for the luncheon. 



~BIRTHS 
CONGRATULATIONS 

Denise Dee, Community Education & Service; Brittany Marie, 
8 lbs. 10 ozs. on June 22. Proud grandmother is Lois Fox, 
Chase Law School. 
Margaret Herbal, President's Office; Charles (Chas) Dominic 
Herbol II, 6 lbs. 11 ozs. on June 18. 
David Manning, Information Systems; Rachel Marie Manning, 
9 lbs. 8 ozs. on June 1. 
Anju and Balasunramani Ramjee, both parents in Economics & 
Finance; baby boy, Vikram Gotal, born May 31. 

WELCOME NEW HIRES 
Tamene Abebe, Student Activities 
Regina Bonner, Advising-Counseling-Testing Center 
Donn a H a 11 , Re s e arch , G r an t s , & Con t r a c t s 
Kevin Mullins, Physical Plant 
Rebecca Osborne, Administrative Computing 
Diana Schneider, Campus Recreation 
Suzanne Smith, Administrative Computing 

TRANSFERS 
Sarah Hoffman, 
Marie Roberts, 
Charlene Wray, 

FAREWELLS 

President's Residence Hsk. 
Executive Housekeeper 
Telecommunication Supervisor 

Carol Dupree, Career Development 
Donald Elfers, Public Safety 
Donna Fye, Administrative Computing 
Elizabeth Gosney, Literature & Language 
David Mulhern, Chase Law Library 
Kevin Mullins, Physical Plant 
Dottie Nelson, Physical Plant 
Melissa Roberts, Admissions 
Angela Sickmeter, Career Development 
Mary Lou Sudkamp, Physical Plant 
James Wilson, Physical Plant 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Peg Goodrich needs your extra inter-department envelopes; your 
help is appreciated. 

Gail Jewell needs a ride into work from Alexandria, early July; 
she will pay for the help. Gail now rides with Rosanne Rawe, 
and Rosanne is about ready for her maternity leave. Contact 
Gail in Central Stores at X-5211. 

STAFF CONGRESS ORIENTATION PROGRAM 
Tuesday, July 31 10:00 a.m. -2:30p.m. AC 506 
Lunch will be furnished. This is planned for all Staff Congress 
elected representatives. Staff Congress is appreciative of the 
administrative support 1n this endeavor. 
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